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EDITORIAL

One of the great things about the Indigenous Law Bulletin (‘ILB’) is that 
it provides a space for those working in the legal system and community 
sector to share their experiences and opinions. Having diversity of opinion 
allows us to better understand what it’s like to work at the ‘forefront’ of 
the Australian legal system—and an important part of this is including 
pieces from Indigenous people and organisations. 

The final edition of the ILB has a great variety of contributors focusing 
on important and topical issues from right around Australia. In Victoria, 
we hear from barrister Adam McLean and managing lawyer for Native 
Title Services Victoria, Nick Testro. They discuss how the recent Dja 
Dja Wurrung settlement could pave the way for quicker native title 
settlements. 

Principal Lawyer from the Queensland Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
Legal Service, Greg Shadbolt, reflects on the Queensland Government’s 
proposed laws to allow repeat juvenile offenders’ names to be published. 
How these laws could affect Indigenous juvenile offenders is an important 
issue which Greg very passionately discusses.

Also looking at young offenders is Indigenous lawyer, David Pheeney, who 
discusses the importance and potential of the Youth Offenders Act 1997 
(NSW) in addressing the over-representation of Aboriginal juveniles in 
the criminal justice system. The over-representation of Indigenous people 
with mental or cognitive impairments is discussed by Peta MacGillivray 
and Eileen Baldry from the University of New South Wales (‘UNSW’), 
who are currently doing some crucial research in this area. 

UNSW lecturer and Indigenous Law Centre Fellow, Leon Terrill, examines 
the complex issue of home ownership in the Northern Territory (‘NT’). Also 
looking at the NT is University of Western Sydney (‘UWA’) lecturer Shelley 
Bielefeld, who explores the relationship between School Enrolment and 
Attendance Measures (‘SEAM’) and human rights. 

We also take a look at the recent High Court Case Munda v Western 
Australia [2013] HCA 38 in a casenote written by our Social Justice 
intern Steven Gardiner. 

Another privilege of editing the ILB is being able to source artworks from 
upcoming and established Indigenous artists. Our final issue for 2013 
features the stunning work of award winning artist Gunybi Ganambarr. 

Finally I would to thank all of the hardworking and enthusiastic staff 
members, interns and volunteers who have contributed to the ILB this 
year. And most importantly, thank you to our subscribers for supporting 
the ILB—see you in 2014!

Rebecca Gallegos
Editor

SEEKING CONTRIBUTORS
 
Would you like to submit an article to the 
Indigenous Law Bulletin? 
 
If you are a student, practitioner, part of a 
community organisation, or are simply concerned 
about issues affecting Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people, the ILB wants to hear from 
you!  We welcome contributions from Indigenous 
and non-Indigenous authors, on a wide range 
of topics.  For more information, please visit our 
website at www.ilc.unsw.edu.au, or contact the 
Editor at ilb@unsw.edu.au.

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders are advised that this publication may 
contain images of deceased persons.


